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Mr Christo Winters
Managing Director
Zhiva Living Pty Ltd

christo.winters@innovaterea.com.au

Dear Mr Winters

I acknowledge receipt of correspondence from your solicitors Mills Oakley dated 3
June 2019 regarding an appeal of the Land and Environment Court’s decision
regarding DA/668/2018 and request for the Department to progress assessment of
the pending site compatibility certificate (SCC) application for 3 Quarry Road and 4
Vineys Road, Dural.

| note an amended concept plan and development application package was
submitted to the Land and Environment Court on 4 March 2019. The updated plans
reflect a seniors living development concept that has changed significantly from the
development concept submitted to the Department as part of the SCC application on
21 June 2018.

As discussed at our meeting on 13 June 2019, it would be appreciated if
consideration could be given to amending the SCC application to reflect the
development concept considered by the Court.

If you have any more questions, please contact myself or Ms Angela Hynes, Senior
Planning Officer on 9860 1558 or at angela.hynes@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely
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Director, Sydney Region West
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